MINUTES
TIDE COMMITTEE
October, 2, 2013

Present: Archie Livingston, Nancie Green, Tommy Sandel, Mary Edna Keller,
Cameron Andrews, Mickey Van Metre

Absent: Cathy Price, Polly LaRossa, Iris Hill (Ex-Officio)
The minutes were approved as read.

Beach Access Signs: Bob Doub reported that the last of the rip tide signs are in
and just need to be erected.

Beach Access Conditions: It was agreed that each member take 5 or 6 accesses
and report back to committee.

Tommy Sandel will take the first 8

Archie Livingston and Mickey Van Metre will take 9-25
Mary Edna Keller and Cathy Price will take 26-30
Cameron Andrews will take 31-38

Also, Mary Edna is to look at a plan for the Coral Street access that would be easy
maintenance on the landscaping.

Bay Creek Park: Bob Doub reported that Patrick Brown is working on the restrooms
and electrical work.

Jungle Road Park: A clean-up day is scheduled for Wednesday, October 23™ at
10:00 am.

Sandfencing: Nancy Fitzgerald reported for Patrick Brown that he was ordering
more sandfencing next week.

Mickey Van Metre stated that he has ridden all over the beach and the visual
appearance is wonderful. Collectively, we all benefit from the beauty of the Town.
He asked the committee to consider promoting landscaping of the townspeople’s
own homes. He asked for suggestions of plantings that will survive our water, etc.
He, Archie and Mary Edna will talk to Brenda Hester at True Value to get her to
encourage people who come in to buy plants that are tolerant for this area. Mary
Edna is to bring a list of deer resistant plants also.

Bike Paths: The bike paths look great. It was noted at this time that there is a
drainage problem at Sunset Street when we have experienced heavy rains.

Meeting adjourned at 10:50 am.



